NEDERLANDS COMITE VOOR NATIONALE EN INTERNATIONALE BEROEPENMANIFESTATIES

Secretariaat: Postbus 60 - 1180 AB Amstelveen, tel. (020) 410655. Telegramadres: Ambecon-Amstelveen.

Amstelveen, 5 November 1984.

CB/FV 665/38 Ter kennisneming

Mr. Kunitsugu Mori
Chief Trade Skill Test Office,
Skill Promotion Division,
Occupational Resources Development Bureau,
Ministry of Labour,
1-2-2 Kusumigaseki,
Chiyoda-Ku, Tokyo, Japan.

Dear Mr. Mori,

It was a pleasure to meet you at the meeting of the Technical Committee, Bern, September 1984. In addition to our discussion I would like to draw your attention to the following.

During the evaluation of the competitions held in Linz 1983, the idea was brought to the fore, to pay more attention to the official and non official observers during the next competitions (Japan 1985). At least the Dutch observers, but probably the observers of other countries as well are very important for the promotion and finances of the competitions.

After the end of the competitions at Linz 1983, several observers seemed to be insufficient informed about many important aspects of the competitions. They were, for example, insufficient informed about the way in which the test projects and the assignments come about, the criteria to which the assignments have to comply with and the way in which the achievements of the competitions have to be judged.

The idea which I want to bring to the fore is, to include in the program of the competitions in 1985 one or more moments in which there are information assemblies for the observers in which they will be informed about the several relevant aspects of the competitions.

The information itself could possibly be given by (senior) experts or technical delegates. For example, at the beginning of the competitions information would be given about procedures, etc. by technical delegates and at the end of the last day of the competition, per trade a (senior) expert should be available for explanations about the test project.

I would like to ask you to look if it is possible to organize in 1985, the above mentioned information assemblies, taking into account the question of confidentiality.

With kind regards,

Drs. C.H. Beuk.

c.c. Mr. R. Gonthier

Mr. F. Albert Vidal

Mr. S. Sommer

Mr. J. Berends